ALL SAINTS, HASSOP (DE45 1NS) and ENGLISH MARTYRS, BAKEWELL (DE45 1DA)

Fr. Hugh Davoren CSSp

Tel: 01629 640241

(Spiritans/Holy Ghost Fathers)

Mobile no. 079 6430 2577 e-mail: all.saints.church@btconnect.com Website: www.allsaintshassop.org

Sacrament of Reconciliation: Saturday evenings: Hassop/Bakewell: 5.30 p.m.

Hassop/Bakewell on request.

Week commencing Sunday, 13th August 2017

Saturday	12 th	6.15 p.m.	Bakewell	Parishioners	19 th Sunday	
Sunday	13 th	10.00 a.m.	Hassop	Richard & Joan Tommason RIP	of Ordinary Time	
Monday	14 th	6.15 p.m.	Bakewell	Family Intention (E S H)	- Assumption of Our Lady	
Tuesday	15 th	10.00 a.m.	Hassop	Parishioners (for Holy Day)		
Wednesday	16 th	9.30 a.m.	Hassop	NO MORNING MASS	St Stephen of Hungary	
Thursday	17 th	9.30 a.m.	Bakewell	NO MORNING MASS	Feria	
Friday	18 th	11.30 a.m.	Hassop	Moynihan Family Int.	Feria	
Saturday	19 th	6.15 p.m.	Bakewell	Celebrant's Intention	19 th Sunday	
Sunday	20 th	10.00 a.m.	Hassop	Parishioners	of Ordinary Time	

Ministries 19 th /20 th Aug.	Readers	E. Ministers	Welcomers	Flowers
Bakewell 6.15 p.m.	J. Bermingham, V. Dooley	N. Harney	V. Dooley	V. Dooley
Hassop 10.00 a.m.	E. Marsh, M. Etchells	E. Muller, B. Cain	T&M Martyn	
Counters	13 th August: CABG	20 th August: The Smith Family		r Family

'The Solemnity of the Assumption reminds us of what our true and ultimate dwelling place is: heaven. Dear brothers and sisters, however dark the shadows that sometimes gather on the horizon and however incomprehensible certain events may appear to be in human history, we must never lose trust and peace. Mary, like a shining star, directs our daily journey on earth.' [Pope John Paul II quoted in **Magnificat** pp 199-200 August]

There is no children's' Liturgy this month and no Monday morning Mass in Hassop.

Please note Mass times for the Assumption Holy Day.

Next weekend we welcome Fr John Gerrard on behalf of the Missionaries of Africa (White Fathers) for the annual mission appeal. Last year we had a lay missionary; the year before we had a nun and this year we have a priest. It could be a brother next time but we'll wait and see. Gift Aid envelopes will be available next week.

31st August We have the meeting at 2.00pm in the presbytery to arrange our flower arrangements for Hassop church. We already have such a group for Bakewell and the plan is to have a similar group for Hassop to help Liz Marsh who has done the flowers for many years.

Thanks to all who have responded to the invitation to join this group and serve the parish community. Nine ladies were invited and six have responded positively, although some cannot make our meeting on 31st. If you're willing to be a member of the group, please come along to the meeting and you will get a little job for the parish!

Our Parish Liturgies: As you know we have a Liturgy Committee in the parish and this meets regularly. Their suggestions can help our celebrations. However, there is also another document that guides us: it is the General Instruction for the Roman Missal [or GIRM]. Gluten free hosts are now part of parish preparations in many places so, if there is a need for this, please see Fr Hugh.

How we celebrate and receive the Holy Eucharist is important. If we receive it on the tongue, the tongue goes out! If we receive it on the hand, the hand goes out as well! We do not snatch the Sacred Host but stretch our hands out and the minister places it on the palm of the communicant's hand. If we take the chalice, we are encouraged to <u>drink</u> the Sacred Wine. If the Precious Blood trickles down our chin, we may not be doing correctly what should be done. Please be attentive to how we receive the Holy Eucharist. At a weekday Mass, we hold the Sacred Host in the palm of our hands until we consume together. If you have any questions, please ask Fr Hugh.

<u>First Communions:</u> we have none planned so far for this year but parents can always approach Fr Hugh to make arrangements for their children.

Pope Francis recently said to an interreligious prayer meeting in Japan that through their prayers, people of various religions can work together for peace. Prayer "inspires and sustains our efforts for peace, because it helps to deepen our reciprocal respect for each other as persons, strengthens the bonds of love between us, and spurs us to make decisive efforts towards promoting just relations and fraternal solidarity," (Letter to the 30th Prayer Meeting on Mount Hiei in Kyoto – from T I'o).

Thanks to anyone who recently prayed for their local clergy. Some of you know already that the Diocese has had a calendar of prayer with each parish being asked to do something. Many of the calendars were left in our 2 churches for many weeks but a few were taken home so thanks to those who took them and prayed accordingly.

<u>Presbytery security:</u> If you have access to the presbytery, please make sure you **lock** all the doors you open. Also, please make sure the front door is locked if you use this to leave the presbytery. The other day the front door was left unlocked. The other security arrangements should be known if you have access.

Bishop Patrick has acknowledged receipt of the letter from Fr Hugh re our Bakewell consultation and the result of this consultation as explained in a previous newsletter.

New Date for Christmas Fair: it now takes place the weekend of 18 – 19th November. Please make a note of it!

The 1918 Diaries have already arrived!

Will Fell has presented our accounts for external auditing.

Sick and Housebound: Margaret Taberner, Patricia Turner, Shirley Plant, Mary McNulty, Eileen Simpson, Rosaline Varnes and Anthony Daws. We also remember the many parishioners and friends not mentioned here.

Anniversaries: – We pray this week especially for Guy Roper and Florence Gannon.

May their souls rest in peace.

Last Sunday's collection: Envelopes £168.00 Loose Plate Bakewell: £92.43 Hassop: £68.88 Total £329.31 Gift Aid Envelopes are available in both churches for use by parishioners and visitors. Please use!